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SUBJECT:  Update on 2025 PMHP Allocation 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY OF COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE REPORT FOR OPEN SESSION 
OF COUNCIL  
 
In 2025 there is approximately $1.8M in Provincial-Municipal Highways Partnership (PMHP) 
funding allocated towards the design of a roundabout at Loch Lomond/Airport Arterial and 
the construction of a roundabout at Sandy Point Road/Foster Thurston.  Because the tender 
amount for the construction came in lower than anticipated, and the balance of eligible vs. 
non-eligible expense shifted it is unlikely that the City will be able to leverage the full funding 
for these project.  The purpose of this report is to seek approval to request that any surplus 
funds be reallocated towards the design of a new roundabout at Rothesay Road/Ashburn Road, 
and the resurfacing of additional eligible streets. 
 
The City is also seeking a partnership with the Department of Transportation & Infrastructure for 
additional funding in 2026 to complete the construction of the roundabout at Loch 
Lomond/Airport Arterial. 
 
 
COUNCIL RESOLUTION  
 
That Common Council endorse a request to reallocate surplus PMHP funds for 2025 to support 
resurfacing of additional provincial-municipal highways, and towards the detailed design of the 
Rothesay Road/Ashburn Road roundabout.  Furthermore, that Council direct the Mayor to send 
a letter to the Minister of Transportation & Infrastructure requesting a partnership to fund the 
Loch Lomond/Airport Arterial roundabout in 2026. 
 
 
 
 


